
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

Rossendale has been the title of a parliamentary constituency since 1885. This council notes with 

great concern the draft proposal to split Rossendale in half and place the towns of Bacup and 

Whitworth with Burnley. This council finds the draft proposal completely unacceptable and resolves 

to write to the Boundary Commission expressing our view that the title Rossendale must be retained 

and this review should be used to once again reunite the Borough in a single constituency. 

 

Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 

7th July 2021 

Notice submitted from 
 

Councillor Sean Serridge 
 

 

Date: 24th June 2021 

 

Councillor James Eaton 
 

 

Date: 24th June 2021 

Notice received and validated by S151 Officer: Karen Spencer 

Comments:  
 
There are no financial implications to the Council. 
 

Date: 24th June 2021 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments:  
 
No legal comments. 
 
 

Date: 24th June 2021 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Neil Shaw 
 

Date:  24th June 2021 

 


